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PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

REGULAR MEETING

Approved Minutes of January 29, 2013
I. Chair/Councilmember Terrazas called the meeting to order at 6:07 pm in the City Council Chambers of City Hall.  
Committee Members:


Present: L. Robinson (Chair), D. Lane, D. Terrazas

Staff: Police Chief K. Vogel, Public Works Director M. Dettle, Parks and Recreation Director D. Shoemaker, Deputy Police Chief S. Clark, Deputy Police Chief R. Martinez, Parks Superintendent M. Garcia, Assistant to the City Manager S. Collins

Public: Fifty members of the public 
II. Approval of the Minutes of the December 17, 2012 Meeting

No action was taken. The minutes of the December 17, 2012 meeting will remain in draft form, as none of the current Committee members were present at the December 17, 2012 meeting, and therefore cannot formerly approve the minutes.   
III. Election of Public Safety Committee Chair
Councilmember Comstock moved, seconded by Councilmember Mathews, to elect Councilmember Terrazas as Public Safety Committee Chair.  The motion carried 3 – 0.  
IV. Presentation and Discussion on Recommended Actions in Response to Public Safety Concerns in Santa Cruz Parks, Beaches, Open Spaces and Neighborhoods.   

Assistant to the City Manager Scott Collins presented staff recommended short-term and long-term actions in response to community public safety concerns impacting Santa Cruz parks, beaches, open spaces and neighborhoods.  Proposed actions included formation of a Citizen Driven Public Safety Task Force to explore underlying safety issues impacting Santa Cruz, greater oversight of the County authorized hypodermic needle exchange program, efforts to fully staff the Police Department, additional sanitation services and facilities, to include trash cans, bathrooms and needle kiosks, and enhance regional coordination to address underlying safety issues.  

Committee members asked staff questions regarding the proposal.  Many members of the public spoke about their concerns with community safety.  The Committee deliberated on staff’s recommendations and developed a list of recommendations for City Council consideration and action.  

Councilmember Mathews moved, seconded by Councilmember Comstock, to move forward to City Council the creation of a citizen task force on public safety to explore underlying public safety issues and make recommendation to City Council; to continue discussions between the City staff, the Santa Cruz County Health Services Agency and volunteer needle exchange program volunteers and local pharmacies to develop best practices and procedures for hypodermic needle dispensing and collection that meet public health outcomes and reduce community impacts; to explore the feasibility of placing additional sanitation facilities in public locations and increasing funding for city-led cleanup efforts; to pursue additional partnerships with community organizations and non-profits for community cleanups and provision of city resources to accommodate those efforts; to Pursue cooperation with regional partners, including County agencies to address underlying public safety issues; to explore the authorize the recruitment and hiring of police officers and community service officers in excess of the number of currently budgeted positions, to reduce the number of vacant police positions at any given time.  

The motion carried 3 – 0.  

V. Public Comment on Items Not on the Agenda
None.  
Adjournment – at 7:43 p.m., the Public Safety Committee adjourned from the regular meeting of January 29, 2013 to its next regularly scheduled meeting to be determined.   
